UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN ANN ARBOR PRESIDENT'S OFFICE October 26, 1928 Professor Wilfrid Bovey Department of Extra-Mural Relations McGill University Montreal, Canada My dear Professor Bovey: I am delighted to have your letter of the 23rd and am today forwarding copies of it to Professor John S. Worley, in charge of our Transportation Library, and to our University Librarian, Dr. W. W. Bishop. I am quite sure that within a very short time I shall be able to offer to McGill University students an opportunity for exchange residence in these two units. I have hope that this will be the beginning of a series of cordial and steadily growing relationships between the two institutions. It may take a short time to bring the matter to a head here, but I shall keep you informed as soon as anything transpires. Very sincerely yours, CCL:PF